Mail: info@cleves.co.uk
Web: www.cleves.co.uk

Tel: 01932 224300 Fax: 01932 269796

Headteacher: Mr C. Hodges



Cleves School
Oatlands Avenue
Weybridge
Surrey
KT13 9TS

GENERAL INFORMATION PLEASE KEEP THIS COPY FOR REFERENCE

Friday 20th May 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

Y6 RESIDENTIAL VISIT TO LIDDINGTON - Monday 13th June - Friday 17th June 2022

STAFF

Accompanying the trip will be Mr Nelson, Miss Forbes, Mrs Arpesella, Miss Pisano, Miss Robjohn, Mrs Glennon, Mrs Lintin, Mrs Herriott, Mrs Grant, Mrs Strange, Mrs Tao, Mrs Jobe and our lovely parent helpers.

TRAVEL ARRANGEMENTS

On the morning of June 13th, please drop your child into school at the usual time. They should leave their suitcase in the Performance Hall, by their coach letter, and then go to their classroom. We will then be undertaking classroom activities before having an early packed lunch and then departing at 1pm.

All Children must have a packed lunch. If you would like them to have lunch from school, then please order online by 8th June. When you log-in you will see Y6 Trip Ham (code Q), Y6 Trip Cheese (code W). If you choose a main meal in error, your child will be supplied with a cheese sandwich. If providing a packed lunch from home then please observe our NO NUTS, SESAME SEEDS OR HUMMUS policy and no fizzy drinks. Everything in their packed lunch must be DISPOSABLE except for their refillable water bottle. A small lightweight rucksack drawstring type bag is ideal for the coach journey containing perhaps a book/comic, small game, playing cards etc. Please do not pack any food item in the children's luggage.

We will return to Cleves at approximately **2.30pm** on **Friday 17th June. You may collect your child at 2.30pm if you wish.** In the event of a substantial delay on our return journey, we will tweet updates.

ACCOMODATION

The children will be staying in ensuite rooms. They will be informed of their room allocations on arrival. We try to accommodate friendship requests but where this is not possible, we will put friends in nearby rooms.

MEDICATION

Please find enclosed your child's **Residential Trip Medical Form**. Please read this through carefully and fill in all the necessary information or amend any existing detail. It is very important that we have at least **TWO** emergency contact numbers of adults who could be contacted during the trip. This completed form **MUST** be returned to the Drop Box by **Monday 23rd May**.

There is no time on the morning of the trip to collect medication, so if your child is required to take pills or medicine, please bring them into school, **only** on the date below, in a clearly labelled bag. All medicines should be handed in at this time and also any travel pills for the return journey. This is also the time to inform us of any other medical information we should know of:

• Friday 10th June to 6F - for All Classes - 3.30pm-4.30pm only

Since we will not be departing from school until 1pm, please hand any travel sickness medication to your child's teacher on the morning of the trip to be administered nearer departure time.

Asthma sufferers should have an inhaler with them and a spare must be handed in.

If your child has an Epipen or Inhaler at school, this will go with them on the trip. Please ensure they also have a spare Inhaler with them.













If medication is prescribed just prior to the trip, and not showing on the medical form, please ensure we are informed and have full details regarding dosage and timings.

If there is anything you would like to discuss of a confidential nature, please contact the Welfare Officer either by phone or email on welfare@cleves.co.uk.

Please could our lovely Parent Helpers come to the Medical Drop-In, so that we may have a brief meeting and give you some information about the trip.

COVID PROTOCOL

Test before your child leaves - We would kindly request that you test your child on the morning before they leave for their residential trip. Whilst we are not insisting on this, it will reduce the risk of anyone carrying the virus passing it on to other children/adults.

If your child develops symptoms of Covid whilst on the trip, provided consent has been given, a member of school staff will supervise and if necessary, assist with a lateral flow test on your child. If your child tests positive for Covid, they will be isolated and contact will be made with the parent/carer (emergency contact number provided) and the child will need to be collected as soon as possible. If the result comes back negative and your child is well enough to remain on the trip, then they are welcome to rejoin the rest of the year group. If you haven't given consent for a lateral flow test and your child develops symptoms of Covid, we will contact you to collect your child.

CLOTHING

The following items are a guide to what you may want to pack. The activities may well result in the children getting very dirty and wet, so lots of **old clothes** are recommended. Be aware that many of the activities require long sleeved tops, long trousers and sensible closed-toed shoes. PGL will not allow children to undertake such activities if they do not have the correct attire. Please make sure that everything is clearly labelled. Children have to carry their own bags, so bear this in mind when packing. Hair must be tied back for all activities.

Please ensure your child has sun cream and a sun hat with them. They will need to apply sun cream every morning and carry it with them in their day bag.

Lightweight waterproof jacket

Pyjamas

Trousers/ tracksuit bottoms/combats/leggings

Warm jumpers/sweatshirts

Long sleeved t-shirts/tops that cover the shoulders 2 pairs of sturdy closed-toed shoes eg trainers

Refillable named water bottle

An outfit which can get wet when rafting (activity TBC)

Wash kit

Towels - bath and hand

Tissues

Slippers or flip flops

Underwear and plenty of socks Gloves (for rope activities) Swimsuits are **not** required!

NO mobile phones, radios, fitbits, smart watches, electronic games, jewellery, make up, hair straighteners etc. Please do not send any money with your child as there will not be an opportunity to spend any.

Emergency Number for Liddington: 01793 791 844

If you have any other questions or queries, please ask your child's teacher or email Mrs Lockyer - mlockyer@cleves.co.uk

We are all looking forward to a very successful trip to Liddington.

Yours sincerely

The Year 6 Team

Reminders

- Residential Trip Medical Form to be returned by Monday 23rd May
- Medical Drop-In Friday 10th June 3.30pm 4.30pm 6F
- Parent Helpers Meeting Friday 10th June 3.30pm Y6 Block